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Appreciation for Long-Time ASI Janitor 
By Robert Pettite 
 

 After over 13 years of cleaning our building, our 
janitress, Sylvia McClain, has decided to retire and 
help her daughter with her new baby!  As a token of 
appreciation for so many years of service and having 
done such a wonderful job, the ASI Board sent her a 
beautiful bouquet of flowers.  She later called and 
thanked us for the flowers and expressed her appre-
ciation for having worked for such a wonderful or-
ganization.  SYLVIA, WE WISH YOU THE BEST ON 
YOUR RETIREMENT!!!   
 

Thanks to ASI Pres. Dwight Freedman 
 

 ASI Member Jeanette Hildebrandt asked your 
editor to include in this newsletter a thank you to 
ASI President and tech guru Dwight Freedman and 
to Que Sera Sera (fabric art group) colleague Susan 
Riddoch.  Dwight set Jeanette up with a donated re-
furbished Dell computer, for which she is extremely 
grateful.  Jeanette very much appreciates ASI, its ac-
tivities and everything the organization stands for.   
 Thank you Dwight, not only from Jeanette but 
from the entire membership, for all you do for ASI.   
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OFFICE HOURS 

Opening Postponed 

Pending Safer Conditions 

asi@activeseniorsinc.org 

831-424-5066 

Need Srs. for COVID Prevention Study 
 

 Ed. Note:  One of your ASI Board Members is par-
ticipating in the study below and has been asked to 
pass along this information in an effort to recruit sen-
iors (70+) who may have important experience to con-
tribute to the study.  Please consider looking into par-
ticipating in the study.  

 
 Thank you for completing a survey and joining the 
COVID-19 Prevention Network (CoVPN) Volunteer 
Screening Registry.  We are so thankful for your will-
ingness to consider research to help fight the COVID-
19 pandemic. 
 As you may know, older adults have the most 
hospitalizations and deaths from COVID-19 of any 
group in the United States.  So far, not many persons 
older than age 70 have signed up in this registry. 
Can You Help Us?  
 If you know of someone in your life older than 
age 70 and interested in participating in coronavirus 
prevention research, would you please pass along our 
website to them (https://www.PreventCOVID.org/ )?  
Persons without internet access, or who do not feel 
comfortable with online forms can also call our toll-
free registry at 866-CVT-1919 (866-288-1919). 
 Again, thank you for joining the CoVPN Volunteer 
Screening Registry. You are making a difference! You 
may still be contacted by researchers who can tell you 
more about upcoming studies. If we do not contact 
you, that means there is no study that we can match 
you with right now. New studies continue to be 
planned over the next few months. 
 Thank you! We appreciate your help and support. 
Dr. Jim Kublin, CoVPN@fredhutch.org.   
Executive Director, CoVPN; Principal Investigator, 
CoVPN Volunteer Screening Registry 
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Associate Newsletter Editor Needed 
 

 Your Editor is still looking for an Associate Editor whose primary responsibility will be to produce the ASI 
newsletter when the Editor is traveling, out of town, out of the country, or infirm (none of that right now, of 
course).  Good language skills a must.  Desktop publishing experience extremely useful but not a requirement as 
your Editor is willing to fully train applicant.   
 I enjoy doing the newsletter and you will also if you are the right applicant.  Please contact George Niesen, 
gniesen@redshift.com or call or text at 831-595-3165.  Thank you and I am looking forward to working with you. 
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Friends, Quilters and Colleagues Remember Sandra Ducato 
 

 Ed. Note:  Sandy Ducato, ASI Member and avid quilter, died Oct. 1 of cancer, at age 76.  She had lived in 
Prunedale since 1999.  On her retirement she began quilting with various groups, including the group that met at 
the Salinas Adult School before it moved to Active Seniors.  Two of her ASI colleagues remember her fondly.  Her 
obituary is online at https://www.dignitymemorial.com/obituaries/san-jose-ca/sandra-bonvillain-9391051. 
 “I am so sad to say that one of my dearest friends, Sandy Ducato, passed 
away today (Oct. 1) from a battle with cancer.  We met quilting, but our friendship 
was more than that.  She was a wonderful confidante too.  She loved music and 
we spent many evenings listening to music of the Sand Dabs at Phil’s Fish Market.   
 “My heart goes out to her family.  This is an extremely great loss.  She 
brought joy wherever she went.  Rest In Peace my friend.”  June Cornell 
 “It is with great sadness that I write this.  As some of you may know, we lost 
our dear friend and fellow quilter Sandy Ducato on October 1. 
 “I met Sandy in 2002 in quilt class at the Adult School and we quickly became 
friends.  We spent many fun-filled times in her garage – and I do not mean work-
ing on her car!  Sandy would set up multiple tables and we would have a “pinning 
party” or just working on our own projects.  With coffee breaks, lunch breaks and 
a lot of talking, some days we did not accomplish very much sewing.  But we al-
ways had a good time.  My friendship with Sandy was a precious gift and I feel 
blessed to have known such a wonderful and gracious lady.   
 “Sandy was an accomplished quilter, an active member in several charitable 
organizations and a true friend to so many.  She will be greatly missed.”  Kathleen Erickson 
 Rather than sending flowers, her family believes she would have preferred that donations be made in her 
honor to one of the following organizations: 
 Helping One Woman, 3635 W. Richert Ave, Suite 101, Fresno, CA  93722.  In memo line, please write 
“Monterey Chapter, in memory of Sandy Ducato.” 
 PEO Chapter ML, 1152 San Mateo Dr., Salinas, CA  93901.  In memo line write “In memory of Sandy Ducato.” 
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 Membership Renewals for 2021 Due 
 

Dear ASI Members:  Please note that we are now in 
membership renewal time.  If you have not renewed 
your ASI membership for 2021 please click on the link 
below and open the membership form, print it, fill it 
out and mail it to Active Seniors Inc. with your check 
for your member dues.  You can also print out this 
page and cut out the form.  Your dues go a long way 
to help us to pay our bills while we are not yet open.   
 Please contact us if you have any questions and 
we will get back to you as soon as we can. 
 Thank you for your continued support.  Stay Safe 
and Stay Healthy. 
Dwight Freedman, President 
https://www.activeseniorsinc.org/ASI%20Member%
20Form.pdf 

 
 

I went to the Refuse Disposal Site the other 
day.  But they refused to take my garbage. 
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VNA Offers Flu Shots at ASI to Noted Salinas Residents 

City Councilmember Steve McShane    ASI President Dwight Freedman     ASI Member Robert Pettit 

The setup at the ASI facility 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Ian Stiliagni cartoon at left is 
one of his funniest in your editor’s 
opinion.  It’s titled “Self Portrait” 
and it plays with the concept of stick 
figures and images we hold of our-
selves.  The “Thanks N. R.” pays 
homage to Normal Rockwell. 

Today I was in a shoe store that sells only 
shoes, nothing else. A young girl with a tattoo 
and green hair walked over to me and asked, 
"What brings you in today? I looked at her 
and said, "I'm interested in buying a refrigera-
tor." She didn't quite know how to respond, 
had that deer in the headlights look. 

May you always have: 
Love to share, 
Cash to spare, 
Tires with air, 
And friends who care. 

The sole purpose of a child's 
middle name is so he knows 
when he's really in trouble. 
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I hope they give us two weeks notice before 
sending us back out into the real world. I think 
we'll all need the time to become our-
selves again. And by "ourselves" I mean lose 
10 pounds, cut our hair and get used to not 
drinking at 10:00 a.m.   


